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RE: Comprehensive Plan Implementation of Future Land Use Map and 

Ordinances recommendation – Rural to Suburban Residential Zoning 

DATE: May 12, 2020 

 

The 2016 Comprehensive Plan Future Land Use Map recommends changing the zoning 

around Harding Bridge Road, Dyer, Road, and Huston Road from Rural (R) to Suburban 

Residential. The Comprehensive Plan states on page 49 that the “Suburban Residential 

designation includes areas that have a substantial amount of suburban style development or are 

suitable for this pattern of development.”  It goes on to state that allowed uses should include the 

same general types of uses as currently allowed in the Suburban Residential zone which include 

residential uses, municipal and community uses, institutional uses, rural entrepreneurial uses, and 

bed and breakfast establishments.  

The recommended development standards “should allow for moderate density with 

higher densities with public water and/or public sewer. The base density for residential 

development should be set at one unit per net acre…which would increase to 1.5 units per net 

acre with public water and 2 units per acre with public sewer….a density bonus of 10 to 15% for 

subdivisions that are developed as conservation or open space subdivisions…” 

Attached is information in Powerpoint format with the current and proposed zoning 

areas, the natural features in the area, water and sewer availability, and lot sizes in the area. All 

of this can begin to inform discussion about the possibility to develop the area as suburban 

residential and to make a recommendation to the Town Council.  The proposed Zoning Map 

Amendment is also enclosed. 
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